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SERVICE LETTER

PILATUS AIRCRAFT LTD. STANS, SWITZERLAND

SUBJECT: REPLACEMENT OF THE UPPER ENGINE PLENUM WITH LARGER ACCESS HOLES

To all Customers, Operators and Service Centers:  
Date: Feb 09/22

Effectivity: All PC-12, PC-12/45, PC-12/47 and PC-12/47E Series Aircraft MSN 101 thru 1719, 1721 thru 
1942.

This Service Letter is issued to advise that the existing upper engine plenum can be replaced with a plenum 
that has larger access holes to give better access. The replacement is possible after the removal of the 
plenum as given in the AMM:

• For MSN 101 thru 888 refer to 12-A-71-00-02-00A-920A-A

• For MSN 1001 thru 1719, 1721 thru 1942 refer to 12-B-71-00-00-00A-920A-B.

The plenum assembly part numbers are as follows:

• Old part number 571.60.12.036, new part number 571.60.12.041

• Old part number 571.60.12.037, new part number 571.60.12.042.

NOTE: The new plenum assemblies are not supplied with access panels. Quantity 2 access panel 
P/N 571.60.12.111 are needed to complete the installation.

Operators that require additional information should contact their authorized Pilatus Service Center, or Pilatus 
Customer Support on www.pilatus-aircraft.com  contact us.
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